NEWSLETTER – CHALFORD PARISH COUNCIL – DECEMBER 2021
‘Freezer of Love’ – ‘Barry’ has had a break but is now back in action and able to offer nutritious home-made food available at the Parish Centre.

Grant Applications - If you are a local organisation in need of funding towards a project, you may be eligible for a small grant from the Parish Council.   The deadline for applications is 31 January 2022.  Grant application form and rules are available from the Parish Centre.  
Web site – we have mentioned our new web site a few times but due to design problems it has taken longer than anticipated but is now up and running.  We hope you find our new web site easier to navigate.  
Trees – minor work will be carried out by our Arborculturist in all three of our playing field.  In addition, he will be felling 5 diseased ash trees in Frith Wood and 4 in the Valley Copse.  There is also a need to fell two lime trees at France Lynch Pleasure Ground.  Please be aware that no tree will be felled unless absolutely necessary.  
Whilst on the subject of trees, please note that planning approval is required before any work is carried out to trees in a conservation area.

Defibrillator – a fourth defibrillator has been installed on the external wall of Bussage Village Hall, funded partly from a donation from the old Bussage, Brownshill and Eastcombe newsletter and a Covid grant.   All defibrillators are always unlocked and are accessible.

Frithwood Neighbourhood Centre car park – once again we are forced to speak to the management company who maintain this area due to the flooding that occurs during periods of heavy rain.   Over a year ago, their contractors attended to carry out a repair but the problem is still occurring. 
We have said goodbye to our PCSO Charlotte King who has gone on to pastures new.   Taking over from Charlotte is PCSO Shelley Richards.   You will no doubt see Shelley walking around the Parish as she gets to know the various parts and if you do, please say hello and make aware of any concerns you may have.   
Footpaths – Site meeting a step forward - Those who are familiar the footpath down Marle Hill will know that it is being badly damaged by water flooding down after heavy rain. Dealing with this is both simple and complex. The simple bit is collecting water near the top and feeding into a stream a little further down. The difficult bit is making this happen. An attempt to fix it a few years ago using (ugly) plastic piping has not been successful, so a site meeting has been held including our County Councillor, the Public Rights of Way Officer, the Chair of the Parish Council and Parish Councillors. They did not come up with an immediate solution but agreed to a further meeting which will enable us to call on technical expertise.  Fixing this popular Public Right of Way won’t be cheap and money is tight, but without the flooding being dealt with, the path will become unusable in the not-too-distant future. 
Why Not Come Along to a Meeting? - Our next Full Council Meeting will be held on Thursday, 

2 December at 7.00 pm. Please contact the Clerk beforehand to find out where the meeting will be held and to let her know if you would like to attend, particularly if you wish to speak, so that she can make time for your issue on the agenda.  Our contact details are: Tel: 01453 887204. Email: info@chalford-glos.gov.uk. Web site: www.chalford-glos.gov.uk or follow us on Facebook 
Please note that there is no Council meeting in January.  
We wish you a Merry Christmas and a healthy and happy 2022

